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Senator McLucas asked:

How many marine pests incursions have occurred in Australia since 1990? Could I have a chronology of dates and places for these incursions and actions that have been taken to eradicate or control these marine pests? 
Answer:

No definitive list of incursions of marine pests since 1990 is available. However, the scientific literature includes a number of reports of incursions of marine pests of concern in the 1990s. Examples of such incursions (other than the current incursions of Caribbean tubeworm and Asian green mussel in Cairns) include:

1. Green-lipped mussel (Perna canaliculus): A small cluster of mussels was detected in Port Adelaide, South Australia in September 1996. The mussels were eliminated by manual removal and dredging. Subsequent dive surveillance has failed to detect further mussels.

2. Black-striped mussel (Mytilops sallei): Black-striped mussel populations were identified in three Darwin marinas in March 1999. They were eliminated by closure of affected marinas and large-scale chemical treatment with molluscicide (copper sulphate). Subsequent surveillance of the marinas has failed to detect further mussels.
3. The marine alga Caulerpa taxifolia: Populations of cold-tolerant strains of this invasive weed identified at Port Hacking and in Lake Conjola in New South Wales in September 2000 (and have since been confirmed at other sites in NSW). They are considered likely to have been derived from the warm-water strain of Caulerpa taxifolia that has been present in Moreton Bay, Queensland, for many years (and it is not a new incursion of an exotic marine pest). NSW Fisheries is conducting research to identify effective control methods.

4. The toxic dinoflagellate Pfiesteria spp.: In 2001, Pfiesteria shumwayae was identified in Tasmania in samples taken from Port Huon, and a close relative of Pfiesteria shumwayae was identified in samples taken from Triabunna. Samples were sent to the United States for testing, and results confirmed the species' potential toxicity. These appear to be the first confirmed reports of Pfiesteria spp. in Australia, but it is not certain whether or not they represent a new incursion. Tasmanian authorities are monitoring the situation. 
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